

Kyle R. Newton, Superintendent

220 Sweetapple Road Vincent, Ohio 45784 Melcie A. Wells, Treasurer

740-678-2366 www.warrenlocal.org

May 17, 2022

Mr. Ken Swink Southwestern Ohio EPC 303 Corporate Center Dr, Suite 208 Vandalia OH 45377

Dear Mr. Swink,

The Warren Local School District would like to request membership into the Southwestern Ohio Educational Purchasing Council. We feel our district will benefit financially from joining your purchasing council. We especially look forward to using your EPC Design Build and Performance Contracting Services.

A resolution was passed at the May 16, 2022, Regular Meeting of the Warren Local School District Board of Education, affirming the request; **Res. No. 32.22**.

We look forward to working with you.

Sincerely,

Kyle R. Newton Superintendent

4-PNO

